
The regularly scheduled meeting of Newbury Township Trustees was called to order by Glen 
Quigley at 7:00 p.m., October 5, 2016, with Glen Quigley, Jan Blair and Bill Skomrock, Jr. 
present.  All joined in the pledge of allegiance.  
 
Ms. Mansfield asked for approval of the minutes from September 20th and 28th meetings as 
presented.  Motion to approve the minutes as presented was made by Mr. Skomrock 2nd by Ms. 
Blair and a unanimous affirmative vote by all. 
 
Mr. Fagan reported for the Fire Dept. calls year to date of 465, September had 54 and so far in 
October 10. 
 
Mr. Zimperman reported for the Road Department that he gave the 2017 paving list to the 
County, he will be meeting with the county to finalize projects.  Munn, Crosscreek and Kiwanis 
Lake are on the list to get estimates from the County, not all these will be done in 2017.  The 
projects will most likely by Munn and Crosscreek.  Equipment for 2017 would be a grinder, skid 
steer, trailer and a Freightliner.  He has several items listed on Govdeals.com to get rid of unused 
items and clean-up of the road dept.  He reported that we would need a storage tank for the 
pretreating truck; the cost is approximately $2,000.00, the Trustees okayed this purchase.  Mr. 
Zimperman discussed hydro seeding behind the Town Hall and several other locations in the 
township we are waiting for more information.  Mr. Zimperman had quotes for a new skid steer at 
approx. $87,500 and a trailer at $20,167.  The Trustees will consider this expenditure. 
 
Ms. Hrabak reported for the BZA with a hearing on a detached shed that was approved, a riding 
arena was continued because there were questions that needed answers.  The next hearing is for 
solar panels for a house and an oversize garage. 
 
Mr. Quigley discussed the zoning commission’s proposal of an amendment to the zoning 
resolution regarding alternative energy.  He had questions about the height and whether it would 
work for the fire department, and also the maximum amount they can make at 125% of historical 
usage, how would we monitor that?  There were other questions that need to be answered before 
this amendment would be accepted.  A letter was typed up and signed to be returned to the 
zoning commission. 
 
Mr. Quigley also discussed zoning regarding medical marijuana.  If zoning does nothing than it is 
prohibited, it can be a conditional use, or it can be permitted.   He also indicated that there was a 
new agro tourism that zoning will be discussing also. 
 
Mr. Mansfield reported for the Park Board, he ordered the lights and Jim Stefancin and Wayne 
Mansfield will install them when they arrive.  The next meeting of the Park Board will be October 
13, at 7:30PM.   
 
Mr. Quigley reported that Eagle Scout Zack Corkwell finished his project at Oberland Park and a 
photo of the deck was passed around. 
 
Mr. Skomrock reported on the additional storage building for the Road Department.  He and Mr. 
Zimperman met with Mr. Jim Dixon to discuss this addition.  There could be a possibility of a new 
well, but the septic would most likely be okay.  The approximate cost is $100 per square foot at 
approximately 9,000 square foot.  He also discussed a drainage issue at Hillview and Crestwood, 
the ORC prohibits us from working on private property.  We would have to create an easement to 
make the repairs.  We are waiting for advice from our legal representative. 
 
Ms. Blair reported she is working on insurance quotes of 2017 and we are still attending BWC 
safety meetings so that we get discounts.   
 
Mr. Skomrock reported that he and Mr. Zimperman and Ms. Mansfield will meet with Sheffield 
Monument on October 21st to discuss repairing the headstones. 
 
Ms. Blair discussed an assessment of the Town Hall lighting.  She has some questions on the 
information she received and will have more information soon.  She then discussed other projects 
on the list.   
 
Ms. Blair also discussed Vet’s Park and trying to get a military tank, she has been talking to 
people about getting it.  She was told to write a letter and get all the information together.  She 
has submitted this information.   
 
Mr. Quigley invited everyone to come to the Veterans Day celebration at the new Vet’s Park at 
11:00AM. 
 
Mr. Skomrock reported for the sheriff’s department at 278 calls for September. 
 
Oct 21 at 11:00AM Leadership Geauga will dedicate the Fullertown sign at the intersection of 
Sperry and Fairmount. 



 
Mr. Zimperman questioned people buying headstones on the internet and who will be setting 
them.  The Trustees will come up with a policy on this. 
 
There was then questions and answers from the audience, mostly about the Township Budget 
and spending.  The Township is working on a presentation. 
 
 
Warrants approved by signing prior to or at this Meeting: 

Warrant  
    Number Date Payee Amount  Status 

   215-2016 10/5/16 Janice M. Blair $733.58 O 

   216-2016 10/5/16 Joseph Colini $1,164.57 O 

   217-2016 10/5/16 Randal O. Hollis $1,175.09 O 

   218-2016 10/5/16 Randal R. Hollis $298.75 O 

   219-2016 10/5/16 Marge Hrabak $118.11 O 

   220-2016 10/5/16 Michael J Joyce $851.82 O 

   221-2016 10/5/16 John H. Mansfield $572.78 O 

   222-2016 10/5/16 Marcia J. Mansfield $509.61 O 

   223-2016 10/5/16 Timothy A. Mansfield $1,270.94 O 

   224-2016 10/5/16 Glen E. Quigley $801.94 O 

   225-2016 10/5/16 William J. Skomrock Jr. $572.80 O 

   226-2016 10/5/16 Susan R Wagner $314.11 O 

   227-2016 10/5/16 Douglas J. Zimperman $1,447.67 O 

   229-2016 10/5/16 Treasurer of State $641.62 O 

   230-2016 10/5/16 Middlefield Bank $3,247.73 O 

31804 10/4/16 Chagrin Valley Chamber of Commerce $150.00 V 

31849 10/5/16 Ohio Public Employees Deferred Comp. Program $320.00 O 

31850 10/5/16 Delta Dental $33.68 O 

31851 10/5/16 VSP $11.58 O 

31852 10/5/16 Ohio Public Employees Retirement System $5,752.62 O 

31853 10/5/16 Ronyak Bros. Paving Inc. $230,083.80 O 

31854 10/5/16 First Energy $1,799.92 O 

31855 10/5/16 Windstream $347.67 O 

31856 10/5/16 Dominion East Ohio Gas $249.30 O 

31857 10/5/16 Patsy Keyes $275.00 O 

31858 10/5/16 DJL Material & Supply $1,777.50 O 

31859 10/5/16 Tractor Supply Co. $114.93 O 

31860 10/5/16 Delta Dental $302.94 O 

31861 10/5/16 Cope Farm Equipment, Inc. $1,199.72 O 

31862 10/5/16 Marshall Power Equipment $109.69 O 

31863 10/5/16 MT Business Technologies INc. $48.29 O 

31864 10/5/16 Geauga County Maple Leaf $56.40 O 

31865 10/5/16 CCP Industries, Inc. $176.96 O 

31866 10/5/16 TAHL&S dab Haueter's Lawn & Sport $74.25 O 

31867 10/5/16 VSP $104.09 O 

31868 10/5/16 Newbury Volunteer Fire Department $75,000.00 O 

31869 10/5/16 Personal Systems Plus, Inc. $142.50 O 
 
 
 
Blanket Purchase Orders approved by signing prior to or at this meeting: 
 
 
 
Purchase Orders approved by signing prior to or at this meeting: 

PO 
   Number Date Vendor Amount 

    54-2016 9/23/16 AERO-MARK, INC. $15,547.55 



    55-2016 9/30/16 Ronyak Bros. Paving Inc. $2,143.20 

    56-2016 9/30/16 G.A.R. Paving $12,800.00 

    57-2016 9/30/16 G.A.R. Paving $20,685.00 

    58-2016 9/30/16 G. J. Lashley Builders, Inc. $5,945.00 

    59-2016 9/30/16 Miller Bros. Concrete $49,000.00 

     
 
Then and Now Purchase Orders approved by signing prior to or at this meeting: 
 
 
 
Ms. Blair moved and Mr. Skomrock seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:37p.m.  The 
motion passed by unanimous vote. 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________      

Glen Quigley - Chairman  William Skomrock, Jr.- Vice Chairman 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________ 

 Jan Blair     Marcia Mansfield – Fiscal Officer 


